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The Wentworth Falls Garden Club was established in the first half of 1989.  In March, the very first meeting was held to discuss the formation of the Wentworth Falls Garden Club at Gordon and Jeanne Smith’s house in Cascade Street Wentworth Falls, with a handful of enthusiastic gardeners.  Then on Thursday, 11th May, the Inaugural meeting with an agenda much the same as we have today, was held in the back room of the School of Arts building.  Tony Atwood, Acting President, opened the meeting at 10am welcoming 59 members and 9 visitors.  Morning tea was 50cents and the annual Club Subscription was $5.

There was a natural progression from the activities of the already established Wentworth Falls Annual Autumn Garden Festival to the founding of the Wentworth Falls Garden Club.  The Garden Club was borne out of the admiration of our magnificent mountain foliage and the desire to share a love of gardening with like-minded people.  

The Autumn Garden Festival had been running for a number of years.  John Pattison, a teacher at Katoomba High School launched the Festival. John lived in Toulon Ave, Wentworth Falls and grew the most amazing azaleas.  In 1984, Lyle and Dorothy bought a heritage property in Parkes Street with large old established trees, stone walls and lots of history. In 1985, Lyle and Dorothy were asked to open their garden to the public during the Festival.  Soon after they joined the Committee.  Some of the committee members travelled around Wentworth Falls to encourage more participants in showing their gardens to raise money for the community.  Amongst the first gardens to be on public display where those belonging to the Moores, the Smiths, the Davises and the Pattisons. As well as showing gardens there was a fair in the Wentworth Falls Village which increased proceeds. The Festival was very successful and raised approximately $7,000 annually.  The Katoomba Hospital Hydro Therapy Pool, amongst other causes, benefited from the venture. 

Dorothy remembers the critical moment a Garden Club was discussed.  She recalls… “It was autumn of 1989 when Lyle, Gordon Smith and I were sitting in our lounge room looking out the bay window at our garden full of autumn colour and shapes.  We were at the end of the Autumn Festival for another year.  The final weekend of sharing our glorious gardens was at an end, nothing else till next year.  We felt the void. That was the moment when we verbalised our thoughts and feelings.  We wanted to share this wonderful love of gardening with other like-minded people.”   Dorothy likens these thoughts and words as the planting of the seeds that grew and blossomed into the Wentworth Falls Garden Club that we all enjoy being a part of today.

Gordon took the lead and organised a meeting at his and Jeanne’s house in Cascade Street to discuss the possibility of a Garden Club.  Gordon had been a member of Garden Club Australia and knew the ropes.  He undertook the formal administrative process of setting up the club. Tony and Pauline Atwood, were also very instrumental in setting up the club.  Tony was Chairman of the Chamber of Commerce and owned a coffee shop in Wentworth Falls.  Tony’s link with the Chamber of Commerce and his contact with the community had been of great assistance to the Annual Autumn Festival and establishing the Garden Club.  Gordon Smith was elected the first president of the Garden Club.

Lyle recalls “We were a group of enthusiastic people coming together to share our great knowledge of gardening.”  Dorothy agreed and added “We shared camaraderie and enjoyed talking about our gardens.”  The initial group met in the small room at the back of the School of Arts Building at Wentworth Falls. Speakers were arranged by Colin Slade.  There were only 20 or 30 members in the early days.  Lyle recounts that there were meetings in member’s houses at one stage in the evenings.   Those meetings accommodated people working in Sydney.  

Ron and Daphne Moore were amongst the early members.  Everett and Cath Manning were involved with both the Annual Autumn Festival and the Garden Club.  The Autumn Festival continued along with meetings at night while the Garden Club met in the hall regularly.  The Autumn Festival petered out after some years.  However, the Garden Club went from strength to strength.  Meetings moved from the back room into the main hall.

Lyle was in charge of Tours and Functions and drove the bus.  They had great fun and memorable times.  Dorothy and Lyle particularly remember with amusement (in hindsight) the very large bus incident.  The driver (not Lyle this time) manoeuvred the huge vehicle with much needed dexterity down the very narrow, steep and winding Hawkesbury Road leading to Windsor, on a Club day out.  They counted their blessings that day; everyone survived the ordeal and arrived back safely.

By the early 90’s, Dorothy had a break away from the club due to work commitments whilst Lyle continued his involvement for a few more years. By then, the club resembled its current membership numbers it has today.  Dorothy attended the meetings as a visitor when she was able to during school holidays.  Lyle also had a break away from the club due to other commitments.  We are very pleased that Dorothy and Lyle re-joined the Garden Club three years ago and come regularly.
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Lyle and Dorothy Davis’ recollections of the beginnings of the Wentworth Falls Garden Club.  
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